Tuolumne County Farm Bureau

Board of Directors
77 N. Washington Street
Sonora, CA  95370
Meeting Minutes
October 10, 2016
OPEN SESSION

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order by Immediate Past President Dick Gaiser @ 7:05 P.M.    Dick Gaiser led the Pledge of Allegiance.  Randy Hanvelt led the Invocation.
Board Members Present:  Terri Arrington, Bob Brennan, Shaun Crook, Sasha Farkas, Dick Gaiser, Chris Hammond, Ron Peterson, Zach Rehder, Nathan Rosasco
Farm Bureau Members Present:  Rural Crime Officer Craig Davis, Randy Hanvelt from Board of Supervisors, David Harris, Stacy Ingalls of Sonora High School FFA, Katherine Kellogg of Don Pedro High School FFA
Guests Present:  Ag Commissioner Gary Stockel 

TCFB Staff:  Elena Linehan, Office Manager / Executive Director

Reports:
· Randy Hanvelt discussed the insect disease epidemic plaguing the foothills.

· Gary Stockel distributed the 2015 Crop Report.  He also shared that a series of workshops will be held regarding the proposed new regulations for pesticide use near schools.  Information will be included in the next newsletter and be available at the Annual Dinner. 

· Stacy Ingalls said that the FFA Calendar is printed and ready for pickup.  A presentation was made to the Sonora High School Board of Trustees on the Live Stock Barn at Wild Cat Ranch that was well received.  Nathan Rosasco praised the FFA students that participated in the Farm Day event.  
· Katherine Kellogg updated the board on Don Pedro High FFA.  She shared some challenges students are having with getting their documents for the Australian trip. 
· Craig Davis discussed follow-up on the criminal activities on Italian Bar Road.   
FARM BUREAU BUSINESS
· Consent Agenda:  
· A motion to approve the Consent Calendar as presented was properly moved, seconded and carried.
· CFBF Report
· Andrew Genasci written report was distributed.  
· Sasha Farkas updated the board on the Workers Compensation Program offered by Nationwide. 
· President’s Report

· TUD held a public hearing on the Proposed Amendments to the Districts Water Rules and Regulations.  Shaun Crook shared the comments from the TCFB Board Members.  The TUD Board voted to continue the public hearing to a later meeting, rather than take action that night. 
· A Farm Team Alert was received asking all County Farm Bureaus to e-sign a letter being circulated by the National Association of Manufacturers express opposition to a proposed estate tax rule.  Shaun signed on our behalf. 
· Lettie Beeman’s resignation from the board was discussed.  Decisions on board officers will be made at the November meeting.
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· Committee Reports:
· Annual Dinner:  Our speaker from Pacific Legal Fund will address the Duarte lawsuit as well as other government over reach.  Elena will check to see if he needs TCFB to provide a hotel room for him.  If not, TCFB will purchase a gift basket as a Thank You gift.  
· Old Business
· Candidate’s Night:  Things are in place for the TUD Candidates Night.  All six candidates will participate.
· Ag in the Classroom Farm Day:  Nathan Rosasco reported on the Farm Day and shared the experience working with the Mother Lode Fair Ground.
· Forest Plan:  Suggested responses to the draft plan have come in.
· Bell Meadow, Eagle Meadow and Herring Creek Grazing Allotments: No decision has been made.

· New Business

· The proposal from the budget meeting was reviewed.  Discussion centered around adding a large item raffle to close the gap between income and expenses.  The item will return on the November agenda for review and approval.

· The Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board is accepting written comments on the proposed revisions to the 303(d) list of impaired water bodies until 5 p.m. on October 20, 2016.  Discussion on the impact of the changes followed. 

The meeting was adjourned 9:09 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 
Elena Linehan







Executive Director / Office Manager

